[image: ]
Lanarkshire Board Development Plan 2023/4 
Arising from the questionnaires (Appendices 2, 3 and 4) a number of constructive suggestions were put forward by Board members:
· To strengthen the Induction programme for new Board members;
· To revise and reintroduce the mentoring/buddying programme;
· To have Information sessions on:
· Partner agencies, their structure and how they interact with colleges;
· Sector jargon and acronyms;
· Sector finances and how they are constructed;
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Cyber security;
· Risk appetite;
· To work with the senior team at NCL to ensure members have sufficient and appropriate information to enable them to participate in discussions at the Board and in committees;
· To consider better interaction between the Board Committees on key issues especially in relation to finance and risk where crossover meetings between the Finance and Audit and Risk Committees could be beneficial;
· How to involve more Board members in important matters;
· Having strategy sessions outwith the regular Board meetings which of necessity are heavily laden with process issues leaving little time for discussion and the generation of new ideas;
· Closer collaboration between the Lanarkshire colleges and the region’s agencies;
· Setting a defined annual meeting date for the Remuneration Committee;
· To review how papers are presented to the Board and to ensure there is a cover sheet setting out the context with clear direction for the Board on the action needed.

Next steps following approval by the RSB and submission to SFC:

1. To put in place regular information sessions as noted in the section above, and to advise members of forthcoming events run by third parties;
2. To research and implement additional methods of induction for new Board and Committee members;
3. To work with the Principal and his senior team on future strategy events with Board members;
4. To investigate ways to improve the presentation of papers at Board and Committee meetings;
5. To consider how to we engage the wider board members in a more active and participative manner;
6. To continue to engage closely with, and give support to, the students through the Students Association;
7. To find more timely ways to keep Board members informed of developments, especially when decisions have been taken in the Chairs’ Committee because of the need for speedy action.
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